February SAC Agenda
February 22, 2023 @ 6 p.m.
KLS Media Center

Attendance: Darren Pais (principal), Debra Ward (assistant principal), Honnah Fisher (assistant
principal), Eva Brown-teacher/parent, Jessica Endress-member/parent, Katie
Hernandez-member/parent, Lisa DeLosSantos-member/parent

Approval of January Minutes and February Agenda

Minutes 1st -A Conover 2nd- K Hernandez
Agenda 1st -E. Brown 2nd -J Endress
AVID Update

AVID career day was a huge hitl A hug thank you to the parents, students and
community members that participated. KLS is sending 10 people to AVID summer
institute-Ward and Fisher must attend as admin and focusing on MS math teachers-Mrs.
Zepeda/Mrs. Brown will be instructors at the conference

Testing Calendar

A preliminary testing calendar has been created and will be approved prior to the next
meeting. As soon as the calendar has been finalized, it will be pushed out to parents and
students (and added to the KLS calendar) Monroe County Upper Keys schools have been
chosen to pilot the BEST writing test in grades 4-10. Information regarding the writing test will
be sent out when we receive it from the district. Access testing has been a success. Thank you
to Mrs. Monteagudo, Mrs. Booth, Ms. Zofchak, and Miss Rodriguez for doing such a wonderful
job getting the testing complete (with the exception of 3-students.)
Spring testing will include:

e STARPMS3 grades K-2 (Early Lit/reading/math)

FAST PM3 grades 3-8 (reading/math)
STAR grades 3-8 (reading/math)
Science grades 5 & 8
Civics EOC
Algebra EOC

School Safety and Security
Threat Update

Boy was brought to the Keys. Passports were taken away from the family. Bus
issue from 2/13 was handled with the help of the teachers and parents. Many teachers
remained until past Spm in order to provide supervision to the students and assist with
contacting parents. The district is reviewing the bus policy for when buses can not run. Mr.
Pais will get more information regarding buses at a later date. Mr. Pais met with DOT and
they're going to come and conduct a survey. Consideration of a NO U TURN sign up in the
median near Sheriff car (by the DOT.) It was also discussed a possibility of putting a RIGHT
TURN ONLY sign to exit school. DOT will be invited to a future SAC meeting.



Attendance

KLS will be implementing an attendance incentive to improve students attendance in
order to boost student achievement. The theme is SPRING HAS SPRUNG **Eor morning
announcements (beginning February 22): Spring has sprung, school is FUN! Starting March
1st, all students can earn an invitation to a school-wide pizza party AND be entered to win a
Qift card at the end of the month by being present all day and every day! Also, keep practicing
your POWER Skills to earn POWER dollars for the Power Dollar Store and the gift card raffle,
both happening before Spring Break. Remember, POWER stands for: Prepared, Organized,
Work to Succeed, Eager/Active Learner, and Respectful.

Middle School & Elementary Schedule Planning

Scheduling committee has begun working on modifying the elementary schedule for the
upcoming school year. A committee of teachers from all grade levels are participating in the
revamping of the KLS school schedules to increase student engagement and create
opportunities for students to participate in a variety of activities during the school day as
part of their FLEX time for middle school and in elementary school the addition of
Spanish/Culinary class. This year's big focus will be on the elementary schedule.

Middle School Discipline

All around inappropriaote comments are starting to show up. Students will be
suspended 3 days for comments or longer. When the student returns, they will enter ISS for an
educational/restorative program based on their comments. Students will have to finish the
program before they can go back to closs.

Internet Saofety

Feb 27th Katie Greer Internet Safety Presentation to parents 6pm CSHS

Next Meeting March 14th


https://www.klgreer.com/

